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and badge at our recent Community meeting. Ken (pictured with 
Festival president Carol James and Vice President Samuel Ross) 
has been a stalwart of the festival, coordinating the garden 
competition with his wife, Betty Jane for a period in excess of 
twenty years. To this day, the Betty Jane May Memorial Trophy is 
still awarded to the best overall garden. Ken was thrilled at 
receiving such an honour and was very touched that he had been 
thought of in this way. On behalf of the committee and 
membership we thank Ken for his years of dedicated service and 
congratulations on receiving this wonderful honour. It will well 
deserved.  

SEARCH FOR A QUEEN 
 

Interested in becoming our 2023 Lilac City Festival Queen? If you 18 years 
of age or older, then we would like to hear from you. 
The competition is a long held tradition and one an integral part of the 
Festival and the winner will be an ambassador for the Goulburn community 
and will be given opportunity to attend special events during the year. This 
is an opportunity to raise money for your nominated charity and the 
successful candidate will win a holiday on the Gold Coast.   
For further information and to receive an official entry form, you can drop 
us an email at goulburnlilaccityfestival@gmail.com or phone 0448 211 839. 

 
2022 Festival Queen, Felicity Apps 

Life Member 

We are pleased to announce our very 
first Life Member. Mr Ken May was 
presented with a framed certificate 
and badge at our recent Community 
meeting. 

Lilac Fairy Hunt 
 

We are extremely pleased to announce a new 
initiative as part our festival this year. We will be 
working with the Cystic Fibrosis Goulburn & District 
Committee to help promote their Lilac Fairy Hunt. This 
wonderful event will be a part of their fundraising 
activities in 2023 and it is an absolute delight for us to 
support and work with another local community 
group.  

Cystic Fibrosis Goulburn & District 
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